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To members of this committee,  

 

My name is Kye Doran. I live and work in Portland. I am testifying in opposition to SB 

210. 

 

Mail-in ballots are one the best things about living in Oregon. They contribute to us 

consistently having one of the highest rates of voter turn-out in the country. I am an 

active voter, and I look forward to receiving my ballot in the mail every election cycle. 

 

SB 210 would drastically limit legal voters' ability to participate in our elections. Mail-

in ballots allows legal voters to have ample time to research and fill-out their ballots 

without unnecessary constraints such as securing time off from work, arranging 

transportation and waiting in long poll lines. The basis for the introduction of SB 210 

is based upon unfounded (and frankly xenophobic) claims of illegal voting, which is 

simply not happening in Oregon.  

 

I strongly urge you to abandon this bill and leave Oregonians right to vote alone. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 

 

Sincerely and respectfully, 

Kye Doran 


